
SOS is now over and hopefully most of our members are back home 
safe and sound.  It was another good SOS and was a great opportunity 
to be together as club members and also with others we have met over 
the years.  Burlington was well represented and from where I stood, 
everyone seemed to be having a wonderful time.  

Back at home and getting ready for many events coming our way.  This 
coming Friday we will be helping Stephen with the annual YARD SALE at Stearns 
Ford.  Saturday morning from 7-11:00 we will do our best to sell what is remaining 
to be sold.  Please come over and help with this endeavor as all the money will be 
used to help families at Christmas. 
This coming Saturday afternoon and night, we will gather at Mike and Debbie 
Wilson's for our membership appreciation party. Mike will be cooking up his famous 
chili.  Music and corn hole will be provided.  You should bring your beverage of 
choice and a chair for sure.  A jacket might be nice for later in the night. 
Our business meeting will be held October 9 which is a week early.  Nominations 
were taken at our last meeting for officers for 2016, so those wishing to run will 
stand and offer their names for consideration at our meeting.  We will also be 
voting to change a few by laws. 
Just learned at SOS, our club has once again been nominated for the EVENT OF THE 
YEAR AWARD at the Carolina Beach Music Awards in November for MOW 2015. BSC 
has been blessed to have teamed up with MOW for over 20 years.  This year our 
membership decided to make a change to Alamance Regional Medical Center 
Charitable Foundation for 2016. Please get with Stephen if you would like to help 
plan this event. 
November business meeting will be our election of officers for 2016---please make 
sure to come out and vote for the members you want to lead our club in 2016.  Hall 
of Fame inductee will be announced in November meeting. Halloween Party will be 
at Showtime on November 30---get those costumes ready--it is always a great party-
-and there will be prizes---so get to thinking of a costume. 
Lastly, Christmas is just around the corner--mark your calendar for December 12 for 
our Christmas Party at Showtime.  Gail Copland is chairing this party and tickets will 
be available soon.  Please get your ticket in advance so we will be able to give Robin 
a headcount for the meal.  Also, please bring can goods for our Christmas families 
each week to Showtime. 
Kim is in her last days of doing our newsletter, Tammy McDole will take charge in 
January.  Thank you Tammy for taking this on and I hope each of you will let Kim 
know how much she has meant to our club.  Please remember our members in their 
time of need.  As always thanks for allowing me to lead our club. 
NOW GO AND DO WELL! 

Joan Kimbro, President 

October 

2015 

Officers 
 

Joan Kimbro 
President 

336-584-1780 
jkimbro123@yahoo.com  

 

Lee Neese 
Vice-President 

336-228-7203 
renderlee@triad.rr.com 

 

Lorna Shively 
Secretary 

336-229-7694 
lornadoone629@yahoo.com  

 

Amy Lynn Crawford 
Treasurer 

336-209-5815 

amylynncrawford1960@gmail.com  

 

Kurt Lankford 
Sergeant At Arms 

336-214-2453 
 

Shagging 
Friday Nights  

8:00-12:00 p.m. 
Showtime Lounge 

Country Club Lanes 
Burlington, NC 

Notes from the President … 

Kim Sellars 
Newsletter Editor 

336-228-6126 

maxkim63@aol.com  

 
 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

mailto:jkimbro123@yahoo.com
mailto:renderlee@triad.rr.com
mailto:lornadoone629@yahoo.com
mailto:amylynncrawford1960@gmail.com
mailto:maxkim63@aol.com


Amazing – four years straight –  
Burlington Shag Club has been  
nominated again for Shag Club Event  
of the Year: Meals On Wheels #21.   
BSC members, your hard work has paid off, time 
after time, and you should be proud!  And as 
always, what an honor, win or lose.  
Congratulations, BSC!! 
The other nominees: 

Cabin Fever Throwdown Raleigh Shag Club Raleigh, NC  
Capital City Extravaganza VI Capital City Shag Club Columbia, SC 
Sandkicker Megafest IV Sandy Beach Shag Club Morganton, NC  
Sparkle City Celebration 2015 R&B Shag Club Spartanburg, SC  

Twisters Fall Cyclone 24 Twisters Shag Club Cornelius, NC 

Did 

you capture some great 
moments during SOS with 
your camera?  Do you mind 
sharing them with other 
club members?  Please copy 
your photo memories to a 
CD and get it to me or 
Mary Gregory, BSC 
Webmaster.  Mary will make 
sure they are available to 
everyone else at: 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com.  
It’s always great to see you, 
your friends, and all the 
SOS events on the ‘world-
wide-web’. 
Thanks! 
Kim Sellars 
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Saturday, October 9 

4060 M Harper Trail, 

Amanda Point, Burlington, NC 

Current 

Members - No 

Charge 

Guests - $5.00 
One Guest per 

shag club 

member 



Burlington Shag Club  
Business Meeting Minutes 
9/11/15 
 

Membership attendance provided upon request. 

  

Call to Order---Kurt opened the meeting at 7:02  PM. 

Quorum declared 

Welcome—Joan.  Joan also stated that several officers will not be running again this year and several Board members were coming off 

also.   Please step up and contribute to your club! 

Secretary’s report:  Lorna stated that we have 275 members.   Georg McSherry made motion to accept the August business minutes, and Doug 

Foley seconded.   All approved.    Lorna also announced that do to personal, work and health related issues, she would be ‘retiring” as secretary 

at the end of this year and would not be running if nominated.   She asked that anyone who is interested in filling this position, please run and she 

will help train you and be there as needed.   You will not be left on your own without help.  

Birthdays:  Lorna announced the September birthdays.  

Treasurer’s report:  Amy presented the 9/11/15 YTD report.   Our current balance is:  $9,089.35.  Edith Loy made a motion to accept the 

report.  Kurt Lankford seconded and all approved.  

Sunshine:  Per Penny, Ron Jeffries suffered a stroke on August 12.  He is at home recuperating and will be taking PT for 6 weeks.  Allen 

DuVall’s sister passed away unexpectedly on Aug. 30.  She lived in the Asheville area and was the primary caregiver to their 92 year old father 

and a younger brother who also requires care.  Ben Vick was seriously injured in a motorcycle accident last week.  He has a broken leg and 8 

broken ribs and was in ICU for several days in a lot of pain.  He is now in Clapp’s Rehab Facility in Asheboro.  Continue to remember Steve and 

Carol Pettigrew.  Steve has had several problems which has delayed his cancer treatment.  The most recent is kidney stones.  Carol has expressed 

their desire for Steve to be able to go to SOS.  At this time they are planning to go.  Say an extra prayer that he will be able to go.   

BOD meeting:  Edith stated that the BOD met on 9/09/15 and reported the following topics of discussion:  bylaw recommendations, Valentines 

Dance charity recommendation, and upcoming events.  Mike Wilson made a motion to accept the report and Janice McSherry seconded.   All 

approved.   

Membership Appreciation Party:  Joan announced that this is happening on Oct 3, 2015 at Amanda Point (Mike and Debbie Wilson’s place).  

We will start around 3:00 PM.  Per Mike, he will do chili again and anyone is welcome to come out early and help.   We will have music, corn-

hole and dancing.   Bring your chair and cooler.   Free to members, but a $5.00 charge per guest.   

Party on the beach at Fall SOS:  Joan stated that they are planning a party for 9/24 on the beach with our other coalition clubs.   No club money 

is being spent, but everyone is asked to bring snacks to share.   Bring the beverage of your choice.  

Yard Sale – Christmas Cheer:  This is being held on 10/2- 10/3/15, the same say as our membership appreciation party.   Joan reminded 

everyone that we still need to come out and support this fund raiser even though it’s going to be a long day.   Because of the party, we will stop 

the sale by 12:00 that day.  Stephen is making arrangements to have someone do the clean-up and packing.  Amy and Gary Crawford are going to 

cook hot dogs for those working on Saturday.  The trailer is now on site.  Please bring coat hangers to hang the clothes.  

Nominations Committee:  Lee and Dianne Neese are chairing this committee again this year.  If you nominate someone, please make sure that 

person comes out to the meetings and wants to participate.   Nominations will be taken tonight and acceptances will be made in October, with 

elections being held at the November meeting.   

Officer/BOD Nominations:   Joan reminded everyone that you must be present at the October meeting to accept your nomination.   If for some 

reason you cannot attend, you will need to notify Lee Neese in writing prior to the meeting with the reason of your absence.  He will read this 

notification to the membership at the October meeting and if there are no objections, he will accept your nominations in your absence and you 

will be placed on the ballot.   

Officer/BOD elections:   Also, Joan stated that the voting on these nominations will take place at the November business meeting.   

Christmas Party:  Gail Copland is chairing this event.   This will be Gail’s first time chairing a committee with us, so please step up and 

volunteer to help her.   The party date is looking like 12/12/15, but will be confirmed.  Per Joan, the theme this year is “Peace on Earth”.    

DJ selection for Christmas Party:    Jan Burwell passed out ballots for the DJ for the party.   Mike Harding was the DJ chosen.   If he has a 

conflict and cannot play, we will move to the next DJ on the list.   

Hall of Fame (HOF):   Per Joan, Rick Turner has agreed to take the chairmanship of this committee.   We will need 4 additional people to serve 

on this committee with him, along with 2 alternates.  We accepted volunteers and their names were placed in a basket and drawn out.   The 

following are chosen as members of the committee:  Dianne Neese, Edith Loy, Sissy Tillman and Dace Crawford.   Janice McSherry was chosen 

as the 1st alternate and Steve Williamson as the 2nd.   Joan asked that each person in the meeting look at the criteria in the By-Laws which are 

located on each table.   Please read carefully, as the nominee must meet each requirement.   You may use a separate sheet of paper to list the 

committees that the nominee has served and on why you feel they are deserving of this award.   Then, follow the instructions for signatures.   If 

the criteria or signatures are not included, it will void the nomination.   These nominations must be RECEIVED no later than October 1st.   The 

winner will be announced at the November meeting.   

Valentine’s Dance Charity:  Mike Wilson announced that after Janice McSherry made her presentation on the charities to the BOD, the BOD is 

recommending that we support the ARMC Charitable Foundation as the charity for the dance.  The choices were narrowed down to ARMC 

Charitable Foundation and MOW.   There are many charities under the ARMC umbrella and there is NO overhead at all for this charity.  They 

have also offered many ways of supporting our event, including advertising funds.   Lee Neese made a motion that we accept this charity for our 

event and Amy Crawford seconded the motion.   All approved.   

By-Laws recommendations:   Lorna passed out copies of the recommended changes and discussed them with the membership.  She then opened 

the floor for discussion.  Each member present was asked to review the recommended changes in preparation for the vote in October to make 

these changes.  Also, please be thinking of a theme for this event.  

  

Cont’d next page… 



Cont’d from previous page… 
 

Newsletter Editor opening:   Joan stated that due to family and work issues, Kim Sellars will not be able to continue as our newsletter editor.   

She is asking for a volunteer to take this over and Kim is willing to train someone over the next few months to help them.  Please let Joan or Kim 

know if you are interested.    

Halloween Party:  Sissy Tillman and Steve Williamson are chairing this event again this year.  It will be held on October 30th at Showtime.   

There will be prizes for the best female and male costumes, most original and best couple.   Please get your creativity on and come out for the 

party. 

New Year’s Eve Party:   Per Joan, Kurt Lankford and Lorna Shively are heading this up.   Since this event is being held on 12/31/15, which is a 

Thursday, Joan asked if we should not have a DJ on that Friday night.   Lorna made a motion to not have our normal Friday night DJ on 1/1/16 

and Janice McSherry seconded this motion.   All approved.    

50/50---Wade Kimbro won $46.50 

Next business meeting---October meeting moved to 10/9/15 due to Joan being out of town.    

Adjourned meeting at 8:01 PM.   

Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 

Treasury Report – As of 9/11/15 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

Starting Balance 8/20/15  $12,139.15 
 Bus Meeting 50/50           23.50  
Deposits Total  23.50 
 Special Olympics         2,563.00 
 DJs 400.00  
 Office Depot         110.30  
Expenses Total  3,073.30 
Ending Balance 9/11/15  $ 9,089.35 

 
 

• Ron Jeffries suffered a stroke on August 12.  He is at 
home recuperating and will be taking PT for 6 weeks. 

• Allen DuVall’s sister passed away unexpectedly on Aug. 
30.  She lived in the Asheville area and was the primary 
caregiver to their 92-year-old father and a younger 
brother who also requires care. 

• Ben Vick was seriously injured in a motorcycle accident 
last week.  He has a broken leg and 8 broken ribs and was 
in ICU for several days in a lot of pain.  He is now in 
Clapp’s Rehab Facility in Asheboro. 

• Continue to remember Steve and Carol Pettigrew.  Steve 
has had several problems which has delayed his cancer 
treatment.  The most recent is kidney stones.  Carol has 
expressed their desire for Steve to be able to go to SOS.  
At this time they are planning to go.  Say an extra prayer 
that he will be able to go.  

Please keep these members in your thoughts 
and prayers. 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays 
Gary Jones 10/1 

Ben Vick 10/1 

Teresa Jones 10/3 

Paula Lowe 10/4 

Cookie Woods  10/5 

Tommy Stafford 10/7 

Cindy Foust 10/9 

Kimberly Dawson 10/10 

David W Oakley 10/10 

Dallas Crawford 10/14 

Wes Hair 10/19 

Carolyn Williams 10/20 

Steve McHone 10/21 

Myron Prevatte 10/24 



 

 

Birthdays 
Ken Hepler 11/4 

Pam Morgan 11/5 

Chip Caldwell 11/6 

Martha Shoffner 11/8 

Allen Brown  11/9 

Judy Driver 11/12 

Nancy Shreve 11/13 

Rick P. Turner 11/14 

Rhonda Summers 11/16 

Darlene Oakley  11/20 

Gloria Thompson 11/20 

Marilyn Williams  11/20 

Tim Doss 11/21 

Jo Ann Robinson 11/21 

Wade Kimbro 11/24 

Carol Oakley 11/25 

Sheila Walker 11/25 

Donnie Boone 11/27 

Judi Snyder 11/27 

Gregory Watlington 11/29 

October 2 – Roy Childress 
October 9 – Ron Russ 

October 16 – Rick Turner 
October 23 – Darrell Gaither 

October 30 – Mike Harding 
November 6 – Eldridge Meeler 
November 13 – Walker Guthrie 
November 20 – Rick Burnham 

November 27 – Ron Russ 





October 2 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Roy Childress 

October 3 – BSC Member Appreciation Party , 3:00pm – Amanda Point, Burlington  POSTPONED, 

date TBD 

October 9– Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Ron 
Russ  

October 9 & 10 – Yard Sale to benefit Christmas Cheer – Stearns Ford, Alamance Road   

October 16 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Rick Turner  

October 23 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Darrell Gaither 

October 30 – BSC Halloween Party, Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Mike Harding 

November 6 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Eldridge Meeler 

November 13 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Walker Guthrie 

November 20 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Rick Burnham 

November 27 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – Ron Russ 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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